
 
Memorandum 
To:   Mayor Nelson and Members of the City Council 

From:  Daniel R. Buchholtz, MMC, Administrator, Clerk/Treasurer 

Date:  March 4, 2021 

Subject: Low Cost Vaccinations/Spay & Neuter Pet Mobile Clinic Discussion 
 
Anoka County has scheduled two mill and overlay road projects within the City of Spring Lake 
Park.  One is on 85th Avenue (CSAH 32) from Highway 65 to 93rd Lane NE.  This covers the 
northern boundary of the City.  No layout changes are proposed. 
 
The second project is the mill and overlay of Old Central north from 81st Avenue to Pleasant View 
Drive.  They will be milling the road down four inches and replacing 4 inches of asphalt.  They 
will be adding the curb between the two entrances to Hy-Vee, which they asked be postponed.  
There is no cost to the City for this project. 
 
Staff would like to add two sections to this project that would be at our cost.  The first is to do a 
mill and overlay on Pleasant View Drive from the intersection of Old Central/83rd Avenue south 
through the 81st Avenue intersection.  This portion of roadway has deteriorated due to the heavy 
truck loads from the Fire Department.  They would mill the street down and add 4 inches of 
asphalt on this section.  Since this segment is on the State Aid system, we will be reimbursed for 
this cost from MnDOT State Aid dollars. 
 
The second section would be a segment of Pleasant View Drive north of County Road 10.  This 
segment was realigned when the Pleasant View Drive/County Road 10 signal was installed.  It is in 
poor condition.  We would like Anoka County to mill 2 inches off the roadway and add 2 inches 
of new bituminous surface to this area.  This would be at City cost.  We have funds available to 
cover this portion in Fund 401. 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at 763-784-6491. 
 
  



 


